Volume 3, Issue 10

April 2020

Sacred Kearl Ladies Auxiliary

Auxiliary Meeting in PLC-Room C at 6:30 Begin w/ Prayer@ 6:15



PresidentLaurie Malagarie

Vice President

Candy Primeaux

Recording Secretary Chris Chatagnier

Corr. Secretary
Pam DuBois

TreasurerFaye Morvant

Trustees

Donna Martin Rita Montet

Parliamentarian

Vickie Boutte

Upcoming Events:

Next Meeting Apr 13th—CANCELED

As the Corona virus pandemic has effected all our lives, we offer this prayer:

For all who have contracted coronavirus, We pray for care and healing.

For those who are particularly vulnerable, We pray for safety and protection.

For all who experience fear or anxiety, We pray for peace of mind and spirit.

For affected families who are facing difficult decisions between food on the table or public safety, We pray for policies that recognize their plight.

For those who do not have adequate health insurance, We pray that no family will face financial burdens alone.

For those who are afraid to access care due to immigration status, We pray for recognition of the God-given dignity of all.

For our brothers and sisters around the world, We pray for shared solidarity.

For public officials and decisionmakers, We pray for wisdom and guidance.

Father, during this time may your Church be a sign of hope, comfort and love to all. Grant peace. Grant comfort. Grant healing. Be with us, Lord.

Amen.

Scholarship & Award Opportunities—May 15

The deadline for the Scholarship and Outstanding 8th grader award has been extended to May 15th. Applications are available online at: https://www.kc7557.com/home-3. Please let any Seniors and 8th graders in your family know about this opportunity.

<u>Designer Purse Bingo &</u> <u>Parish Backyard BBQ—Postponed</u>

New dates have not been identified yet. Once dates are put on the calendar, we will update you with that information.

LLAA Spring Raffle—Postponed

The LLAA raffle that raises money to support their yearly Vocations awards will still take place. If you have purchased a ticket, please keep it a bit longer. The specifics on when and where this drawing will occur will be announced soon.

<u>KC Convention & LLAA Meeting—Canceled</u>

The LLAA is looking at an alternative day to reschedule the quarterly meeting. The second round of nominations for state office were to take place at the May meeting. Ellen has opened up nominations via email. If you wish to nominate anyone for an office, please send that nomination to Marilou Cooper no later than April 24; any received after that date will be disregarded. She can be contacted by e-mail at marilou.cooper@yahoo.com or by mail at: 34 Helen Dr., Madisonville, LA 70447

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

†4/10 Betty Short

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

- **†**4/8 Vickie Boutte
- †4/19 Donna Gerald
- †4/20 Nelda Powell
- +4/22 Laura Stelly

